

Kirk Fenton CE Primary School





Faith in Ourselves, Hope for the Future, Love for Each Other Newsletter –26th October 2018

Dear Parents / Carers,

Well, what a busy end to the half term it has been this week. The children have all enjoyed a 'Superteams' event today where they worked in teams of mixed aged children to compete in a wide variety of activities and sports. Results will be announced once all the points have been collated after half term. Earlier in the week Year 2 enjoyed a great trip to the Deep to enhance their learning about the seas and oceans. I know they had a great day. Also this week it was a real privilege to be able to take our School Council down to London to visit the Houses of Parliament and learn about democracy. We all learned a lot on what was a very busy and long day and the children represented the school admirably, asking some very well thought through questions when they met our Local MP, Nigel Adams.

The last eight weeks have flown by and all the children have achieved some great learning this half term. Thank you to all those parents who attended Parent's Evening this week and to our wonderful staff who have worked so hard this half term. I hope you all have a good half term break and a chance to recharge your batteries before we start the build up to Christmas.

Kind regards,

Mrs Karen Williams

Head Teacher

Winning Team

Congratulations to the **Green Gladiators** who have stormed to victory. Bradley and Evie are very proud of their team.



Welcome to Mrs Peace who is our new Parent Governor.



Children in Need Day

Friday 16th November. Details to follow.

Open Day for New Reception Parents

Wednesday 21st November, 1.30-3pm Thursday 22nd November, 10-11.30am

EYFS Nativity

Friday 7th December, 9.30am

Christmas Fayre

Friday 7 December, afternoon (time tbc)

KS1 Christmas Performance

Tuesday 18th December, 1pm Wednesday 19th December, 10am

Christmas School Dinner

Thursday 20th December

KS2 Performance Carols

Friday 21st December, 2pm

BREAK UP Friday 21st December

RETURN Tuesday 8th January 2019

Parents Evenings

Tuesday 12th and Thursday 14th March

Sports Day

Friday 21st June

Lost Property

Our lost property box is currently overflowing. Please look through it and ensure all property is labelled with your child's name. Thank you.



Lots of gratitude from us at Friends this week:

- A big thank you to Church Fenton Parish Council for nominating us to receive a donation from The Mint Festival - we have been given £725.94 which is going towards more Chromebook laptops.
- 2. Thanks to all involved in getting our Aviva Grant submission approved... now please all head to our Facebook page for instructions on how to vote for a Monitoring Station (including weather station) for our pupils.
- 3. Thanks to all those who ordered Christmas cards; these will be sent home with the children the week after half term.

We can't do anything without our volunteers; if you'd like to get involved too please sign up to our emails (completing the form sent out this week) or come along to one of our meetings... on that note... the planned committee meeting on Thurs 8th Nov has now been assigned to the Christmas Fair committee. The general committee meeting will now take place on Thurs 22nd November, both are in the Fenton Flyer at 7.15pm

Wishing you an enjoyable half term

email: friendsofkirkfenton@gmail.com

Registered charity no: 1154660

<u>COMMUNITY</u>



<u>Sherburn High School</u> Please visit our website for the latest

news: http://www.sherburnhigh.co.uk/



Please visit our website for the latest news: https://web.tgsch.uk/

North Yorkshire Sport

The medal competition is open to anyone aged 14 and under and provides the chance to create the medal design that will be used on all medals in the 2018/19 calendar of events. The winner will not only have their design featured on all medals but will receive and honouree medal, a kindle Fire and a VIP experience for them and their family at the North Yorkshire Summer School Games festival on the 7th July 2019.

The following link will provide further information along with the template – www.northyorkshiresport.co.uk/medalcompetition

St Mary's Church



TADCASTER BENEFICE

Contemporary Worship Service Sunday 28th October & every 4th Sunday 7.00pm for refreshments, 7.30pm start St. Mary's Church Fenton

relaxed informal style of worship modern worship songs prayer

reflection on a Bible passage people from a wide range of backgrounds

revsimonbiddlestone@hotmail.com

REMEMBRANCE DAY

SUNDAY 11 NOV 2018



9.45: A short act of remembrance at St Mary's Church

10.00: Procession from St Mary's to the Methodist Church

10.30: Service of Remembrance at the Methodist Church led by Rev Uell Kennedy, and including the traditional 2 mins silence

11.30: Refreshments for all in the Village Hall

People are invited to line the route from Church to Chapel.

This year's commemorations have been jointly planned by St Mary's, the Methodist Church, the Parish Council, the WI and uniformed organisations.

November at St. Mary's

Everyone is very welcome to join us at St. Mary's for these services.

Sunday 4 th November	Family Friendly Communion
10.00am	
Sunday 11 th November	You have already received a letter via
9.45am	school regarding Remembrance Day. Also
	see information in this newsletter.
Sunday 18 th November	Holy Communion
10.00am	
Sunday 25 th November	Family Christingle Service
10.00am	
Sunday 25 th November	Contemporary Worship Service
7.00pm	

'Superteams' Photos









